Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOI Act) – Care Quality Commission.
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
From 1st January 2020 to the day this request is processed, I would like to request all correspondence and communications between this authority and the Care Quality Commission that mentions, or refers to, the coronavirus.
Please see attached. 

Some information has been redacted under the following section of the FOI Act:
Section 31(1)(g) – Law Enforcement. Disclosing the redacted data would prejudice the exercise of CQC’s functions as the regulator.
Section 40(2) – Personal Data. The Council does not release the names or direct contact details of junior staff.
Section 41 – Information given in confidence. Information submitted to both the Council and CQC by care homes was done so with a reasonable expectation of confidentiality.
The Council has considered the public interest test. Whilst it appreciates that there is current public interest about practices in care homes during COVID-19, the release of the redacted documents demonstrates openness to disclose discussions that occurred.  It considers, however, that on balance, that there is a clear public interest in protecting the ability of public authorities to perform their law enforcement activities. Investigators need private thinking space, or safe space, if they are going to fully explore all aspects of a case. There is also a public interest in not discouraging others from cooperating with public authorities

and supplying them with the information they need on a voluntary basis.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


